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Report for the Congress at Krakow 2013
Dear friends,

since last year’s Congress two ratinglists were published, on time and including the usual pdf-file. Currently I am working on the list 2013/3 which will be published on June, 15 and will be valid from 1. of July, exactly 25 years after the first officially published ratinglist. In the meantime 48 lists appeared, a really successful story. Nowadays the Server performs nearly all necessary work and, compared with the first 15 years, the task of Ratings Commissioner has become rather easy.
But as always there are a few things which require my attention:
Startratings for CC-Olympiads

The startratings for unrated players in the CC-Olympiads are too low, currently 2200. It is not a big problem, see the recent semifinals: 
In CCO20 we have only 2 unrated players, the avarage rating of the other 276 players is 2401. 
In CCO19 (postal) we had no unrated players, the rating avarage was 2364.
In CCO18 were 4 unrated players, the avarage rating was 2434.
In CCO17 were 19 unrated players, the avarage rating was 2416.

In the finals 17 and 18 are no unrated players, the avarage is 2545 rsp. 2537.

Looking on these figures I would like to propose: 

Change rating rule 11 for olmpiad finals from 2200 to 2500 (like WC-CAN) and for olympiad preliminaries from 2200 to 2400 like (WC-SF). 

FIDE ratings
FIDE nowadays publishes new ratings every month. This leads sometimes to uncertainty which value should be used as startrating for unrated players with FIDE ratings. Often the valid rating for the time of tournament start is not yet known when the startlists are produced. To clarify the situation I would like to propose:

For taking startratings ICCF considers only those FIDE lists which are valid starting with the same time as ICCF ratinglists do, means 1.1., 1.4., 1.7. and. 1.10. of every year.

Special ratingsystem for Chess960

The Congress in Pretoria decided to set up a Working Group for the preparation of a special ratingsystem for Chess960. Unfortunately, due to lack of time, I could not yet make much progress in this matter. I would like to propose that the Working Group members meet in Krakow to discuss further actions, especially the server-software requirements.

Looking forward to seeing you in Krakow !

Amici sumus

Gerhard Binder
ICCF Ratings Commissioner
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